
GRASMERE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
 Friday 6th May 2022                           

  
  Week commencing 02/05/2022  

Pavlova class Lili and Hugo 
Sky Brown class Whole class 

Rosen class Sienna F and Meriem 
Simone Biles class Dara and Sam 

Rashford Class Caleb and Feyza 
                              Malala class Unai and Omer 

Kadeena Cox class Eve and Eren 
Sir Captain Tom Moore class Whole class   

  Message from Neela  
Hello everyone,  
 
We have been enjoying playtimes here at Grasmere. Since we changed the lunchtime staffing, we have more adults around during the lunch hour, and Sarah, one of our support staff, is working hard to develop the playground games and equipment. This is all very exciting, especially as we go into the Summer Months. Thank you to all lunch and playtime 
staff who are working hard to make it a fun time of the day.  
Year 5 had a wonderful assembly this week, I was very sad to have missed it. Written by the children themselves it sounded very original, fun, and a great showcase of their creative learning.  
Next week is SATs week, the Year 6 children have been working hard and showed great engagement with their learning, well done Year 6. I really hope next week goes well for you. I hear that there will be breakfast here for you every morning, something for you to look forward to! 
This week we said goodbye and good luck to Jen who left to begin her maternity leave. Jen has been teaching Year 3, then Year 6 during this year, and leading on maths. We look 
forward to hearing her news soon, and send her lots of best wishes at this exciting time.  
Eid Mubarak to all our families who celebrated last week. It was lovely to hear about some celebrations that happened, and thank you for the gifts shared as well! 
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend, and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday. 
 
 
Neela 

 
 
 

                                     

Dates for your Diary 
 

  
9th May- KS2 SATS week   
17th May – Race for Life, at 
Clissold Park by the Café for 
9.30am. 
 
17-25th May- KS1 SATS 
assessments  
17th May- Year 4 assembly  
 26th May – Year 3 assembly 
2:30pm 
 
7th June – Year1 assembly 
2:30pm 
 
14th June – Year 2 assembly 
2:30pm 
 
21st June – Reception assembly 
 
28th June Nursery assembly 9am 
 
   



 Nursery – Anna Pavlova class 
 This week Pavlova Class have loved using story props to retell the story of 'Come on, Daisy' for our Talk for 
Writing. The story has an important message to stay close to Mother, as Daisy Duck thinks that chasing 
dragonflies is much more fun. She doesn't even realise she's lost track of her Mother until danger appears and the close call was all that Daisy needed to learn in order to do as her Mother asked her.  
 
 

   
 

 
 Year two – Simone Biles class 
  
In Year 2 our topic is materials. We went for a walk around the local area and looked at how materials have been 
used. We practiced how to walk together as a class on the streets as it has been a long time since we have been out together as a group. We really enjoyed looking round and observing things in the local area. 
 

Year one – Rosen class 
  After finding a funny little yellow alien in their classroom, Rosen Class have been very busy learning the story 
map of Beegu. They have done a wonderful job learning the story map and its actions off by heart! We are very excited to go on our next literacy adventure with Beegu.   

 

  



 

.    
 

 
  

  Year four – Malala class  
Year 4 had a lovely trip with the Canal and River Trust this week. We learnt lots about rivers and canals, and even saw an old horse hotel!   
 

 

Year three – Rashford class   
 Year 3 have been absolutely wonderful this 
week. They were so sensible and calm during our transition between classrooms and we had 
our bittersweet send off with Jenn. We will miss 
you Jenn and good luck with everything! 
.  
 
 



 
                                                            Year five – Kadeena Cox class 

 
Year 5 had our class assembly this week. The children worked hard to write and edit their own group scripts, 
chose resources to show, and then told us what they had been learning in almost every curriculum subject. The 
finale of the assembly was an exciting science experiment and a live 6-piece band!  
 

 
              

 
 Attendance 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
    
  
.  

 
    

Pavlova 100% well done Nursery 
Sky 87% 
Rosen 99% 
Simone 93% 
Rashford 89% 
Malala 96% 
Kadeena  97%  
Sir Captain Tom  80%  
Whole School 93% 

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child’s absence or late attendance. 
Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk  
 



       
 
 
 
All of us cAn support the reseArch thAt will beAt cAncer so join us for  
 

GrAsmere primAry school’s 
rAce for life 

tuesdAy 17th mAy 2022 
At 

clissold pArk @ 9:30Am by the cAfe 
 

sponsorship forms will be hAnded to your child on tuesdAy 3rd mAy 
so Get your friends And other fAmily members to donAte As much 

money As possible. 
 

thAnk you 
pembe. 

 

rAce for life 

rAce for life 


